
October 2024 BAHC Meeting Minutes 

Attendees: Bo Hall, Dil & Diane Strasser, Larry Jensen, Glen Schimmelpfennig, Jim Thornton, Henry 
Morrison, Bob Keeney, Pete Davies. 

Henry called the meeting to order at 6:20 PM. September minutes were not read as no one had a copy. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Member profiles were talked about. Bob Keeney and Dil Strasser are still working on theirs which they 
started last month. 

One again Dil Strasser's exhaust system was discussed. Apparently, there isn't a muffler shop around that 
has bending dies for the smaller pipe that the Healey's have. If anyone knows of a shop where they have 
had work done on their Healey, please contact Dil and let him know. 

 The British Columbia drive was discussed again, but Dennis Walkingshaw, who came up with the idea, 
wasn't present. A meeting will be scheduled to discuss the logistics of the trip. If you are interested in 
going, please plan to attend. I'll give you as much notice as possible. I'll send out an email with a date 
and location. 

 Presently there aren't any tech sessions scheduled. 

 The BAHC Northern Route Drive that took place last month was discussed and will probably become an 
annual event.  

The BCU Alpine Loop Run was absolutely beautiful. The only problem was an excessive amount of traffic 
on the loop road itself. Local news station had been broadcasting about all the wonderful colors and it 
sems that a great number of people were listening and went out on the same day. There were several 
places where the traffic came to a standstill and then stop and go on the Alpine Loop Rd. The BMCU may 
change the route next year. 

Henry mentioned the tools that had been loaned out have been returned. 

 Henry is going to have a trophy made up for the annual mileage award for the member that has driven 
their car the most miles this year. It will be awarded at the Christmas party. I was asked when the 
mileage competition will end. I have not set a date yet as the weather has been so nice it affords us the 
opportunity to continue to drive our cars. When I pick a date, I will let everyone know. We have eight 
members that submitted their odometer pictures at the beginning of the driving season.  

 There was some discussion about the annual dues and what some of the monies could be used for but 
nothing was decided. 

 In November our Delegate, Larry Jensen, will be attending the annual AHCA meeting via Zoom.  

Henry mentioned that November is also the month that we elect new club officers. If you have an 
interest in any position please let Henry know but for now everyone is pretty happy where they are so 
there will probably not be any vacancies. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8 PM 

Pete Davies 


